




 

  
   

caution and close scrutiny of the AusNet proposal, to ensure that accelerated depreciation is 

warranted on the scale proposed, given the impact on bills. 

Furthermore, the AER must keep in mind that this decision will not occur in a vacuum, and 

that any pricing arrangement for the future draw down of the AusNet network will inevitably 

influence other network proposals.  

Gas networks have historically benefitted from supernormal profits 

When examining this variation proposal, VCOSS urges the AER to consider persistent and 

significant profits made by gas networks above regulated profit allowances over the past 

decade. 

A recent investigation by the Institute for Energy Economics and Financial Analysis found that 

between 2014 and 2022, gas networks recovered $1.8 billion in supernormal profits above 

their regulated profit allowance, primarily from over-recovery of revenue due to actual 

network demand being consistently higher than forecast levels.2 Although AusNet received 

less revenue over-recovery than other distribution networks, these findings do suggest 

systemic profiting by gas networks above recovery of efficient operating costs. 

VCOSS warns against allowing gas network operators who have already profited greatly from 

earnings above what is expected – not to mention benefitted from past government policy 

encouraging the proliferation of gas connections – to once again profiteer from Victorian 

consumers who are simply trying to utilise an essential service. 

Protect customers from unreasonable financial risk 

Although the short-to-medium policy landscape is in flux, future developments will eventually 

accelerate the downward trend in gas usage. This is an essential part of the decarbonising of 

the Australian residential sector. However, continually reopening access arrangements every 

time there is a new policy announcement, and continually shifting financial risk from 

businesses to consumers, is no way to manage the draw down of the gas network. 

It is VCOSS’ position that mechanisms for compensating gas networks funded through energy 

bills for residential customers will see low-income households disproportionately subsidising 

large businesses that have already profited, and who have contributed to the very climate 

crisis that has prompted government action. 

 
2 Institute for Energy Economics and Financial Analysis (2024) Gas networks are making persistent and significant 

supernormal profits. 






